
 
 

We have partnered with the Rotary Club of Pisgah Forest to fund a well and provide 
potable drinking water a year ago and it’s still doing well. Pardon the pun. 
 
• The balikbayan boxes that we have sent with Dr. Ann have been received and 
distributed to the children.  
 
• There are 36 children and 8 foster parents. The electricity is stable most of the 
time. 
 
• Douglas has prepared 5 Dell computers with brand new solid state hard drives, 
freshly installed Windows 10, and brand new keyboards and mice that are ready to 
be shipped via balikbayan box. 
 

 
 



 
 
If you look closely, the building inside and cabinets are in need of repairs.  
 

 

 


